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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 1358-A
COMMITTEE: General Welfare

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to information about the use of psychiatric medication for youth in foster care

	SPONSORS: Council Members Levin, Lander, Ampry-Samuel, and Grodenchik



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 1358-A would require the Administration for Children’s Services (ACS) to report quarterly data from its contracted foster care provider agencies about the use of psychiatric medication by children in its legal custody. Beginning no later than July 31, 2022, and quarterly thereafter, ACS would submit a report that includes prescribing trends. Additionally, ACS would be required to review quarterly and annual data and beginning on July 31, 2023, and annually thereafter, submit a report that provides the description of actions that ACS has taken in the prior fiscal year to promote best practices regarding the use of psychiatric medication for youth in foster care. Both reports would be submitted to the Council and permanently accessible on ACS’ website.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal Impact FY23

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures because ACS could use existing resources to comply with the provisions of the local law.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:    	New York City Council Finance Division    
				Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs
				Administration for Children’s Services
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    	Daniel Kroop, Senior Financial Analyst
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Dohini Sompura, Unit Head
				Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was first introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1358 on January 24, 2019 and referred to the Committee on General Welfare (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on June 25, 2019, and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1358-A, will be considered by the Committee on December 14, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1358-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 15, 2021.
DATE PREPARED: December 10, 2021
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